MEDIA RELEASE



HELP US CELEBRATE WALCHA MEMORIAL BATHS 50 YEAR MILESTONE

13 October 2020

This summer season will be special for our Walcha Memorial Baths. This year we celebrate the 50th anniversary of our wonderful pool complex, and we are looking for your help to celebrate this milestone. Whilst social distancing and covid-19 will change our season slightly this year, the pool will still be open to our community to enjoy over the summer.

Walcha Mayor, Eric Noakes said, "The social and safety impact of our pool cannot be overestimated. Join us this season as we celebrate its history and remember those who had the foresight to construct it"

Throughout the season Council will be coordinating a program of covid-safe events and sharing your memories of our pool. We want to hear your stories and see your photos of all the fun you have had over the years.

Community members can drop off their old photos and memorabilia to Walcha Council main office or Library to have them scanned so that we can share them with our community this summer season. You can also email your memories to us directly at council@walcha.nsw.gov.au.

Keep an eye out for other retro events, confectionary and memorabilia making a comeback throughout this 50th birthday season. And stay tuned to local and social media to learn how we can all be covid-safe this summer!

For interviews phone Walcha Mayor Eric Noakes on 0428 774 504.

<ENDS>

Our Ref: WO/2020/03528 Page 1 of 1